
 
HAWARDEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

 
Minutes of the Meeting of the 

STAFF AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE  
held on 10TH JUNE 2018 

 
PRESENT: Chair: Councillor Darren Sterry 
 
Councillors: As per Council Meeting 
 
Officers: As per Council Meeting 
     
 
30/19 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE: 
 
As per Council meeting. 
 
31/19 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: 
 
No Declarations of Interest were made by Members pertaining to this committee. 
 
32/19 APPOINTMENT OF CHAIR 
 
Councillor Darren Sterry was proposed and seconded and, there being no other 
nominations, Councillor Darren Sterry was duly elected Chair of the Committee for 
the Municipal Year 2019/2020. 
 
33/19 MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING: 
 
IT WAS RESOLVED:  that the minutes of the previous meeting of the Committee held 
on 8th April 2018 be received as a true record and signed by the Chair. 
 
34/19 MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES: 
 
There were no matters arising. 
 
35/19 POLICE MATTERS: 
 
PCSO Steph Jones had submitted her apologies and had circulated an incident report 
for information which was noted. 
 
Councillor Janet Axworthy expressed concern that the traffic lights outside the 
Chemist in Hawarden village had not been repaired and that there had been an 
increase in the speed of the traffic passing through. 
 
IT WAS RESOLVED: to note the updates. 
 
 
 

9 Chair’s signature: _______________ 
 
 



 
36/19 HIGHWAYS ISSUES: 
 
John Griffiths, County Council’s Highways Maintenance Officer had been unable to 
attend the meeting. 
 
Members raised the following issues: 
 

 Pot holes on Tinkersdale had forced cars onto the wrong side of the road, but 
repairs might require a road closure order to be put in place. 

 Several incidents of vehicles travelling the wrong way around the main 
roundabout next to the one at St. David’s Park Hotel.  The signage should be 
reviewed. 

 
IT WAS RESOLVED THAT: the issues be reported accordingly.  
 
37/18 CLERK’S REPORT: 
 
The Clerk and Financial Officer advised that she had received an email of thanks from 
Serena Roberts, a recipient of the Bursary award 2018, that she would forward on to 
Members for information. 
 
38/18 COMMUNITY YOUTH REPRESENTATIVE REPORT: 

 
Sam Bidwell had been unable to attend the meeting due to his educational 
commitments. 
 
39/18 MEMBERS INFORMATION ITEMS: 
 
There were none. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
10 Chair’s signature: ______________  


